
Winchester League of Women Voters

2013 - 2014 SC Planning Meeting Draft Minutes

Tuesday, June 25, 2013

9 AM - Noon 

Host:  Marilyn Mullane

Facilitator:  Juanita Zerda

Secretary:  Marilyn Mullane

Attending: Maryann Haraldsen, Jean Herbert, Leslie Kennedy, Gloria Legvold, Marilyn Mullane, Rosemary Pye, Susan Verdicchio and Juanita Zerda

Unable to Attend: Anne Bailey Berman, Heidi DiLeo and Tamara Leaf

Introductions and Check-in - over our potluck brunch 

1.  Administrative
A.  New Brochure - A subcommittee consisting of Jean (lead), Leslie and Maryann   


was formed to revise and update the Winchester brochure.  A target date of 

9/1/13 was established for the first draft.


B.  By-Laws and Policies Review - Marilyn and Jean agreed to review the current by-

           laws and policies and provide proposed revisions by 10/1/13.


C.  Paypal - Juanita provided pricing for using Paypal for online payments.  Given 
       some members’ repeated call to consider online electronic payments for 
     

           membership dues, the SC unanimously approved establishing a Paypal account.  
      Juanita will establish a Paypal account by 8/1/13.  Members will be requested 
      to pay an additional amount to offset the 2.9% + $0.30 per transaction charge.


D.  Events and Candidate Forum Guidelines - Susan volunteered to review


      existing guidelines for events other than candidate debates and suggest 

           recommended changes for SC review and approval by 9/1/13. Susan will 

           work with Jo-Ann Michalak on the guidelines for candidate debates that Jo-

           Ann has developed and bring them to the SC for review and approval by 

           9/1/13.


E.  SC Meeting Schedule - The SC tentatively agreed upon the first Thursday of the 

 month from 7 - 9 PM for our meetings (with the exception of September and 

 January where we will meet the second Thursday of the month), subject to 

 concurrence by Anne, Heidi and Tamara (Juanita to follow up).  The Annual 

 Meeting will also be the second Thursday of the month.  A rotating schedule for 

 hosting, facilitating and taking notes was also established as well as contact 

 information for each SC member.  NOTE: The SC agreed that the secretary 

scheduled for each month would be responsible for reviewing the LWVMA 

League Leader Update and include upcoming events or news as part of our 

agenda.  Maryann will also post pertinent League events for member 

community interest.  Gloria will request additional contact 

 

information from Anne and Heidi and then share with the SC.  She will also 

provide the proposed schedule for the various roles described above.  Two 

meetings per year will be held at the town library to facilitate non-SC member 

attendance.


F.  Committees and Representatives - We have more work to do here.  Maryann will 

ask Heidi to be part of the Communications Committee; Jean will ask 



Jo-ann Michalak if she would agreed to be our Spokesperson; Need to 

establish trained WinCAM volunteers for our events (perhaps a call to 

Membership).  With Tamara possibly moving, we need to think about a co-chair 

for Voter Services.


G.  Civic Leadership Award Criteria - Jean will provide a copy of the criteria to 

 Maryann for posting on our website.


H.   Approval of May 7th SC Minutes - The SC unanimously approved the May 7th    

     
 minutes, as amended.  Marilyn to provide final minutes to Maryann for 
 posting on our website.  Note: Minutes from the 2012 - 2013 Year need to

            be located by the assigned monthly Secretary and provided to Maryann for 

            posting.

      I.  Online Documents - Maryann to invite SC members to Dropbox by 7/1/13.
2.  Membership - A subcommittee consisting of Leslie (lead) with Juanita, Gloria and 
     Maryann was formed to consider recruitment issues and our goal of bringing in 15   

     new members for a total of 65 in accordance with our budget.  A July letter will be 

     composed to send to those who attended the high school and Annual Meeting   

     events.  In addition, a new member packet will also be prepared.  Maryann will 

     create stationary for our thank you notes.  A recruitment plan/membership 

     drive will be presented to the SC by 12/1/13. This subcommittee will also consider 

     ways to engage new members, including targeting specific groups, e.g. book group, 

     mother’s group. etc. and will present recommendations by 9/1/13. Maryann and 

     Rosemary volunteered to take advantage of the LWVMA Membership and 

     Leadership Development Program (MLD).  The MLD program matches trained 

     coaches with local Leagues to focus on strengthening and growing the League and 

     its impact.  
3.  Fundraising
A. Jimmy Tingle Fall Event - The date of October 18th has been secured with the    

Next Door Theater and performer.  Marilyn is negotiating the fee for the 
theater.  Maryann will get out a “share the date” with membership and 
Gloria will share with the various organizations in town.  Marilyn and Tamara 
will follow our event guidelines, once finalized.  They will work with the 
Communications Committee regarding a Star interview article for early 
September.  Our goal is to sell all 135 tickets @ $50 per person.

B. Thanking Members who give beyond Membership Dues - Jean volunteered to  

write thank you’s.

C. LWVMA Grant (due October 1) - Juanita volunteered to draft grant request.  Jean volunteered to check on grants offered by the Rotary.
D. Sponsors - Maryann has the lead to draft a plan for our October meeting.
E. Next Door Theater League Night (1/2 proceeds go to Winchester League) - 

Marilyn to investigate the particulars and report back to the SC for its 
consideration.

4.  Programs
     A. Events and Actions - Maryann will ensure that our master online schedule is 
up to date.  Marilyn to provide survey feedback analysis to Maryann for use 
on our website.  Survey results from Town Day based on 99 responses, the top 
three topics for possible “hot topics” include WHS renovation funding options, 
“smart growth”, and the future of Wright Locke Farm.  A much smaller sample 
from our Annual Meeting confirmed interest in “smart growth” and Wright Locke 
Farm.

     B.  Member Meetings - to be considered by Membership Subcommittee.

     C.  Annual Meeting - June 12, 2014 selected with budget and slate due May 12, 

            2014 IAW current by-laws.  Jean and Marilyn will consider a by-law change 
 here since electronic communications have surpassed the need for hard copy 
 mailings.  Jean, Gloria, Leslie and Maryann volunteered to organize the 
 Annual Meeting.

     D.  LWVUS Agriculture Consensus Study - Spring timeframe.  Could perhaps partner 

            an event with Wright Locke Farm regarding its future.  Leslie agreed to help with 
this event.

     E.  Moveable Feast - December 6, 2013 selected with an expectation of 70 - 80 

           attendees.  Gloria and Rosemary to organize.

     F.  Town Day (June) - Juanita will ask Heidi to organize.

     G.  Hot Topics - WHS Override (January - Juanita), Smart Growth (perhaps Anne 

            with the Chamber and Planning/Zoning)

     H.  LWVMA “How Women Become Political”, October 7th - Marilyn, Gloria, Jean, 
Juanita and Maryann expressed interest in attending.  The State League 
encouraged bringing high school girls to this free event.  Leslie will bring this to 
the attention of WHS Social Studies head of the Department.

      I.  LWVMA League Leaders Lunch, October 19th - To revisit at October SC meeting.

     J.  LWVMA Study Group (Massachusetts After Citizens United) - Marilyn expressed

           interest and will follow up with the State League.

     K.  LWVMA Phonathon - Jean and Gloria volunteered with Marilyn a maybe.

     L.  LWVUS Conference, June 6 - 10, 2014 - Both Jean and Gloria expressed 

           interest.

     M.  Day on the Hill (Spring) - Gloria volunteered to organize.

     N.  LWVMA Election Reform Day, July 17, 2013 - Marilyn, Rosemary and Susan to 

            attend.

     O.  “How Winchester Spends Its Revenue” (or where your local tax dollars go) - 
 Gloria to pursue with Town Manager for League use at our October 12th 
 
 Farmers’ Market booth.

     P.  LWVMA Conference Report - Gloria and Juanita to report on the 2012 - 2013 
State conference at an upcoming fall SC meeting.

5.  Voter Services
      A.  Voter Registration - It was noted that our “drive through” registration drive was 
 highlighted by the LWVMA.  Tamara, our Voter Services Chair, was unable to 
 attend the planning session.  In addition to the annual high school registration 
 drive, other possibilities brainstormed include new citizens, other schools such 
 as Woburn (previously registered Woburn HS students), Stoneham, and 
 
 Medford.  A Voter Services subcommittee was formed to assist Tamara and 

            consists of Marilyn, Rosemary and Anne.  This group will also develop a 

            calendar specific to voting procedures, process, dates, events, etc. with the 

            Town Clerk’s office.

      B.  Rides to the Polls - Marilyn agreed to organize.

      C.  Banner - Leslie took on the responsibility of scheduling with Town Hall and 
 ordering the new patch for each election. The SC unanimously agreed to (1) 
 the one-time $100 fee waiver for the banner to be hung at the Winchester 
 Transfer Station and (2) to take advantage of this offer during the March local 
 elections.  Marilyn will sign off on the offer letter from the Town Manager’s 
 office.  Maryann agreed to research the cost of small “vote” signs that 
 could be displayed around town and Juanita indicated she would check on 
 any restrictions

     D.  Voter Education - Susan agreed to alert the SC of any local ballot questions.

     E.  Day at the Races - Marilyn and Maryann volunteered to help Jo-Ann 
(assuming she is still interested in leading this effort) with any candidate 
forums planned for 2013 - 2014.  Juanita will ask Heidi if she is interested 
in being trained as a WinCAM worker for League events.

6.  Public Relations
     A.  Membership to Organizations - Currently, the Winchester League is a member of 
the Chamber and WinCAM.  Perhaps we should be partnering with other groups 
such as the MCN or Sustainable Winchester.  The SC agreed that ideally each 
SC member would try to attend one of the Chamber’s monthly meeting per year.

     B.  Marketing Materials - Maryann to review marketing materials within our budget 
and present a plan at our September SC meeting.

     C.  Farmer’s Market Booth - Jean scheduled October 12th for our League booth.

     D.  League Read - The SC will decide on a book at an upcoming fall meeting.

     E.  Post SC Member Responses to Maryann 5 Questions - Marilyn and Gloria 
reported not seeing their submittals.  Maryann to check and post or ask Marilyn 
and Gloria to resend so she can post.  All SC members should respond to 

           Maryann’s five questions for posting on our website.

     F.  Library Presence - Leslie volunteered to lead this effort.


